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Docket Number 21-0036 
 
Syress Gillens Oliver 
Certification Program Manager 
South Carolina Department of Transportation 
Post Office Box 191 
Columbia, SC 29202-0191 
 
Dear Ms. Oliver, 
 
As you know, D & T Trucking (DTT) has appealed your office’s December 7, 2020 removal of 
the firm’s Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) certification.  
 
At your request, we remand the matter for reconsideration. We ask that you include in your 
review any new information you may have and that you provide DTT a new decision letter 
(restoring or removing certification) by February 26, 2021, with a courtesy copy to us.  
 
This decision resolves the current appeal. It is administratively final. 
 
We appreciate your willingness to give this matter additional scrutiny and your initiative in 
requesting the remand. 
 
With kind regards, 
 
 
Samuel F. Brooks 
DBE Team Lead 
Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Division 
 
 
cc: DTT 


